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To the President of YACONTO LLC 

Yakunin S.P. 

 

 

Dear Sergey Pavlovich! 

 

FSUE «Tuapseberegozaschita» considers the non-state investment YACONTO 

Integrated Program of federal and nationwide significance, which consists of major 

promising projects and programs as per the YACONTO List of Projects from 

09.05.2005, to be in line with the interests of the development of Tuapse region, the city 

of Tuapse and Krasnodar Territory as a whole. 

FSUE «Tuapseberegozaschita» considers the following several options for the 

utilization of rock excavated during the creation of the “YACONTO Port” and the TNB: 

- Mounding of the coastline for its expansion and consolidation to create full-scale 

wave dissipation beaches; 

- Creation of artificial coastal land for the establishment of world class resorts; 

- Coarse material for stone constructions ensuring the unimpeded passage of water 

of the regional rivers; 

- Partial usage of marl which meets the requirements of GOST standards for the 

production of cement; 

- Partial usage of crushed stone for the construction of roads. 

Final choice on the usage and location of rock on the proposed territories can be 

made after the respective ecological and environmental studies. 

FSUE «Tuapseberegozaschita» is a federal state enterprise, specializing in design 

and research projects around construction, anti-landslide and bank protection works. 

The leadership of FSUE «Tuapseberegozaschita» is ready for a mutually beneficial 

partnership for the implementation of YACONTO Integrated Program. 

 

Respectfully yours, 
 

Director of FSUE 

«Tuapseberegozaschita»  

 

 

 

N.M. Bannikov 

 
(The Russian text of this letter is an original.) 


